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ILLINOIS STATE POLICE ISSUES THIRD ROUND OF 

FIREARM ENFORCEMENT GRANTS 

$1.5 million for local law enforcement agencies 

SPRINGFIELD – The Illinois State Police (ISP) is issuing the third round of firearm enforcement 

grants totaling $1.5 million to law enforcement agencies across the state to conduct enforcement 

details for individuals legally barred from having a firearm.  The enforcement details focus on 

individuals who have become the subject of a Firearm Restraining Order or Clear and Present 

Danger, or received a criminal conviction, among other reasons.   

 

“People who have made homicidal or suicidal threats and clearly pose a danger to the public should 

not have a firearm,” said ISP Director Brendan F. Kelly.  “These grants can help local law 

enforcement agencies pay for enforcement details to ensure those who are legally prohibited from 

having a firearm do not have them in their possession.” 

 

The following law enforcement agencies are receiving Fiscal Year 2025 firearm enforcement 

grants. 
 

Department Award Amount 

Aurora Police Department $52,592.89 

Berwyn Police Department $23,383.07 

Broadview Police Department $12,864.14 

Brookfield Police Department $14,791.30 

Cherry Valley Police Department $11,120.03 

Chicago Heights Police Department $19,165.02 

Chicago Police Department $612,097.48 

Cicero Police Department $27,447.96 

Cook County Sheriff’s Office $479,633.39 

DeKalb Police Department $19,139.62 

Joliet Police Department $50,744.59 

Lincolnwood Police Department $12,147.72 

Morton Grove Police Department $13,909.77 

Naperville Police Department $36,689.44 

Park Ridge Police Department $16,389.38 

Riverwoods Police Department $10,634.09 
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Rolling Meadows Police Department $14,216.02 

Romeoville Police Department $19,662.09 

Schaumburg Police Department $24,367.05 

West Chicago Police Department $16,211.90 

Willowbrook Police Department $12,793.05 

 

In Fiscal Year 2023, ISP awarded almost $1 million in firearm enforcement grants to 30 law 

enforcement agencies across the state.  During that time, local law enforcement 

agencies completed 311 details consisting of 3,557 compliance checks.  As a result of these 

efforts, 1,151 individuals were placed directly into compliance, transferring all firearms out of 

their possession and documenting that transfer with a Firearm Disposition Record.  ISP awarded 

another $1 million in grants to 16 law enforcement agencies in Fiscal Year 2024. 

 

Law enforcement agencies that are members of the Violent Crime Intelligence Task Force are 

eligible to receive grants from the State Police Enforcement Fund.  Funding will help agencies 

conduct firearms enforcement details and ensure firearms are turned over to a person who is legally 

allowed to possess firearms, or to law enforcement.  

 

Funding for the enforcement grants comes from the State Police Enforcement Fund and were made 

possible through Public Act 102-0237.   
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https://isp.illinois.gov/StaticFiles/docs/FirearmsSafety/Forms/New%20Forms/2-636%2010-20%20Firearm%20Disposition%20Record.pdf
https://www.ilga.gov/legislation/publicacts/102/PDF/102-0237.pdf
https://www.ilga.gov/legislation/publicacts/102/PDF/102-0237.pdf

